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Thank you Mr. Chair, 

        At the outset, I would like to commend Norway’s and Tunisia’s outstanding 

efforts in chairing the 1267 Sanctions Committee and CTC respectively.  

I will focus my remarks on the following brief points: 

- Terrorist financing is dynamic. Terrorists seek to identify the gaps and 

exploit them. The “Thirteenth report of the SG on the threat posed by 



This includes: 

1- Amending and updating relevant national legislations, in accordance 

with GCTS updates, Security Council resolutions and sanctions, and 

FATF recommendations. Such efforts were commended by the Middle 

East and North Africa Financial Action Force (MENAFATF) in its latest 

assessment report of Egypt in June 2021. 

2- Increasing engagement with users, including financial institutions, 

business owners and CSOs/NPOs to sensitize the implementation of 

UN sanctions lists. Sanctions lists are published in a user friendly way 

together with a detailed implementation guide thereof. EMLCU also 

cooperated with NPOs in drafting a guidelines manual on internal 

policy frameworks for CFT addressing high-risk NPOs. 

3- Egypt has been particularly active in cooperating with MENFATF, 

UNCCT and UNODC in the field of CFT capacity building. Most recently, 

Cairo hosted an “Investigation and Prosecution of Terrorist Financing” 

workshop in Cairo in collaboration with UNCCT for MENFATF members, 

and we are keen on furthering such cooperation. 

To conclude, Mr. Chair, we stand ready to engage with all relevant 


